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Sick state of
provinces’
health sector

Katleho Morapela

Provincial health departments in
the Eastern Cape, Free State and
the Northern Cape require urgent
intervention.

According to the Auditor-Gen-
eral, Kimi Makwetu, the financial
health of the provincial depart-
ments of health and education
needs it to prevent the collapse of
service delivery.

Countrywide, the departments
of education, health and public
works continue to be a cause for
concern as they have the poorest
results, compared to others.

Briefing the media on the au-
dit outcomes of the national and
provincial government yester-
day, Makwetu said 33% of three
departments received qualified
opinions, compared to only 16% of
other departments.

“If you look at the total deficits
of the health departments, they
are sitting in total on top of R8.4
billion. So these are big risks,
where the financial control sys-
tems are not strong.”

His general report on the na-
tional and provinecial audit out-
come for the 201718 fiscal year
also indicates there is an emerg-
ing risk of increased litigation
and claims against departments.

Should departments fail to
budget for claims, all successful
claims will be paid from the funds
earmarked for service delivery.

Makwetu’s report comes just
days after opposition parties in
the Free State called on parlia-
ment to intervene in the state
of the healthcare system in the
province, stating it is on the verge
of collapse.

Concerns over the state of
health services in this province
have also recently been highlight-
ed by the members of the Nation-
al Council of Provinces when it
was revealed during their visit
that the department had already
paid over R21 million in medical
claims this year.

The health department is fac-
ing over R1.5 billion worth of law-
suits for malpractice arising from
lawsuits that date back as far
as 2001. The majority of lawsuit
cases are against the Universitas
Academic Hospital and the Pelo-
nomi Regional Hospital in Bloem-
fontein.

One of the concerns of the
council regarding the health ser-
vices in the Northern Cape re-
mains the mental hospital, which
has become a white elephant for
over a decade with millions unaec-
counted for. - OFM News

The health depart-
ment is facing over
R1.5 billion worth
of lawsuits for
malpractice arising
Jrom lawsuits that
date back as far as
2001.
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